

Minute/Note of Meeting	TITLE	lochdar Community Council Meeting		
	DATE	Tuesday 17 th April 2018	TIME	8.00pm
	VENUE	Talla an lochdair		
	:			

Present:	Peter Bird (Chair), Anne Bird (minutes), Neil MacPherson, Ronnie Macphee, Morag Ann Steele, Margaret Keltie
Apologies:	Brendan MacPhee, Angela Brass, Local Councillors (committed to other meetings)

	Agenda Item	Summary	Action	Who?	When?
•	Previous Minutes	Previous minutes (27 th Feb) proposed by RMacP seconded by NMacP	Submit approved mins to CnES. X2	AB	asap
•	Matters Arising	<p>Playpark: funding strategy is being reviewed by Ed Dept, no update on available funds.</p> <p>Bad corner overgrowth has been cut back. Issue with soakaway reported to HHP.</p> <p>CalMac Community Board: issue raised by PB at a meeting of Cllrs and Community Council reps today and an individual has been identified.</p> <p>Pathway survey, distributed to ICC area and via Sgoil an lochdair and local businesses.</p> <p>Youth initiative</p>	<p>Fwd details to Chair Angus Campbell</p> <p>Explore ways of attracting young people.</p>	<p>PB</p> <p>PB & Cllr Paul Steele</p>	<p>asap</p> <p>On-going</p>
•	Police	No updates			
•	Treasurer's update & Funding	<p>1718 Accounts have been prepared, reviewed by ICC and signed off.</p> <p>UCVO subscription due</p> <p>Letter received from Sgoil Lionacleit Pipe Band with thanks supporting their visit to New York's Tartan week.</p>	<p>Fwd accounts to SY Y</p> <p>issue chq</p>	RMacP	asap
•	ICC projects and initiatives	CnES Access Officer Peter Coldwell is helping ICC move on with plans for a safe walking/cycling route around the village. Very positive response to the Community Survey, all positive and some with suggestions to add to the plan.	Liaise with PC re next step.	MAS PB	asap

		Discussion re the roadside gap in the Hebridean Way, in addition to asking for the gap to be covered, suggestion for signage re people crossing the main road.			
•	Consultations + meetings	<p>Meeting with MSP John Finnie, Friday 1st March was cancelled due to bad weather, Cllrs had their own meeting with him via Skype.</p> <p>Disability Access Panel 15th April, PB attended, next meeting in June.</p> <p>Meeting with Malcolm Burr CnES Chief Exec earlier today, PB attended, discussion re Community Empowerment.</p>			
•	Planning including Community Planning	No issues raised.			
•	Causeway Opening and Flood Management	No update on the survey.			
•	Broadband / Coms	No updates.			
•	AOCB	<p>ICC welcomes the removal of the old portacabin from the school playground.</p> <p>SAIAAC AGM Wednesday 25th April in Talla an Iochdair.</p> <p>Wind turbines.</p> <p>Public Litter Bins in the visitor season.</p> <p>Road sweeper needed on the Ardmore Road, lots of loose material.</p> <p>Newsletter : after the positive response to the survey it was agreed to keep people informed of progress and issues .</p>	<p>Enquire re Storas Uibhist Community Fund.</p> <p>Enquire re when will bins go out.</p> <p>Inform CnES</p> <p>have an annual Newsletter or similar</p>	<p>AB</p> <p>AB</p> <p>RMacP</p> <p>ICC</p>	<p>For next meeting</p> <p>asap</p> <p>asap</p> <p>on-going</p>
•	Date of Next Meeting	Tues 8 th May 8pm Meeting closed 9.30pm	Circulate date of next meeting	AB	asap